MEDITATIONS FROM DECEMBER 2011 SUNDAY BULLETINS
ANSWERED PRAYER
December 4, 2011

Dr. Al G. Salazar, Minister Emeritus

from August 1998
Because God fills heaven and earth, the invisible and visible realms of life, you are within him as he is within you.  You and God’s love are one and not two.  You and God’s peace are one and not two.  Wherever you turn, you are turning to God.  If you make your bed in heaven this is true and whether you are going through the most difficult period in your life this is also true.  There are no vacuums in life.  God fills all space.

But it is only when we learn to become still enough and quiet enough that we feel the fullness of God as a Presence and as an Activity within our own consciousness.  It is our own conscious awareness of the Presence of God that embodies itself in our lives as answered prayer. 

So at this time, take time to become still, not only now, but several times a day, that the spirit of God may reveal itself in your life as the peace of your mind and the health of your body.

Father, for this blessing, we give you thanks.  Amen.

TAKE TIME

December 11, 2011
Rev. Donna Gatewood

Life out here in the world is one of constant striving to make money, ever changing technology that allows us to communicate at greater distances and speeds faster than ever imagined, and the never ending noise of traffic, chatter, and bells and whistles.  Amidst all this tornado of whirling sound we can no longer hear the birds sing or the rustle of leaves on the trees.  We have reached a state in which there is absolutely no silence in most of our lives.  

Amidst all the haste and noise, we have forgotten that our Bible tells us to “Be still, and know that I am God.”  By taking the time to enter into the silence we make contact with the Presence of God within the center of our being.  This Presence is our strength, our peace, our joy, our guide.  This Holy Presence is the fullness of Life which “restores the years the locusts have eaten”  but only when we have taken the time several times a day every day to sit in the silence and listen to the “still small voice.”

“Silence is like a river of grace inviting us to leap unafraid into its beckoning depths…Yet in the silent darkness we are given new eyes.  In the heart of the divine we can see more clearly who we are.  We are renewed and cleansed in the river of silence.”

Take time to be still.

Sunday, December 18 and Saturday, December 24 had no meditation since special holiday bulletins were used.

